the event into a round-the-house drinking affair. The girls went from room-to-room, meeting the Brother and his favorite drink in his natural setting. It was fun, but there are thirteen rooms and thirty Brothers in the House.

Upon completing their six-week Pledge period, 47 girls prepared to become Active Little Sisters Under the Labarum. On October 10, 1980, after a solemn and moving Initiation ceremony, our New Little Sisters were whisked back to the Crow House and surprised with a party in their honor. A party complete with a live band—"The Screams"—and all the fun and frollicking that our girls had grown accustomed to.

Cold Hayride

Gee, the semester was only half over and some people thought our Little Sister program had done all that it could. Wrong again! Little Sister Hayride was cold, but have you ever met a Crow who didn't love to snuggle? Happy Hours continued to be popular affairs. The House dining room was standing room only for those Little Sister Dinners.

Our Little Sisters proved to be great assets during Formal Fall Fraternity Rush. We showed our gratitude with loads of roses and a mighty After-Hours Bash. And at every major party—Dad's Day, Homecoming, Pledge Dance—our women helped show the world how a Phi Kappa Crow has a good time.

Could there be anymore? Well, besides the Christmas tree trimming party and maybe some other small surprises, nothing except..."Sleep Over."

Sleep Over

Phi Kappa Little Sister Sleep Over should be a major motion picture. With everyone clad in sleeping attire, the House became the set for a giant slumber party. After the initial separation, a time when the women gather in the basement with their keg and talk over whatever women talk over while the guys and their keg move to the third floor and become movie critics, it was time for (ouch!) paddle presentations.

An hour-and-one-half later when everybody finally had the S & M out of their systems, pizza, popcorn, and party games began. The next thing anyone remembers was the sun rising to the chorus of Crow snores.

There, that was the Phi Kappa Little Sister semester in a nutshell. Four months of intense fun, co-ed football and basketball, rowdy cheerleaders, and general good times with the best Little Sisters in the World. Ladies, we love you! P.

